Our Lady of Mount Carmel Finance Council Minutes

May 15, 2014
	Attendance:

	Term
	Member
	Sept. 19
	Nov.30
	Jan. 18
	Mar. 6
	May 15

	2016
	Renea Huinker - Chair
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	2014
	Dianne Blazek - V Chair
	P
	E
	P
	P
	P

	2016
	Joyce Mueterthies - Sec
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	2015
	Tom Brincks
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	2017
	Steve Lynch
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	2015
	Mark Mueterthies
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P


The regular finance meeting started at 6:30 with Father Nick leading the council in prayer. The council agreed to move ahead to New Business in which Martin Ahrndt, from the Light of Christ, presented an idea of using three rooms in the rectory for classes if they separated into single-graded groups instead of combined grades groups. The projected enrollment is 10 to 16 students per grade. The council was very cautious to spend any more money on the rectory. Renae will do a walk-through with Martin to see what would be required to make the rooms appropriate for religion classes. The Council continued to discuss what to do with some of the household items if some of the rooms are used as classrooms.
The members reviewed the previous meeting’s minutes, which were accepted by consensus. Next, the members reviewed the yearly financial statements. The donations for some collections were lower than the previous year. So far we have collected 147,386.03 for the heating and cooling project. 

Old Business: The committee discussed the heating and cooling project, which is on schedule. The chiller is drained so there will be no more heat until next fall. 

New Business: Tom informed the council that church roof has been fixed again. Some of the patches had blown off. Father explained that Renae has been working with Terra to set up the automatic with-drawl for offertory donations; weekly, monthly, or yearly. The office will send out a letter to all parishioners to see who would like to sign up for this process. 

The meeting closed with Dianne leading the group in prayer for Pope Francis. The next meeting will be set in the future or as needed.  







Submitted by Joyce
Renae’s email notes from the walk-through

Martin and I did the rectory walk through this morning. Grace's office would need the most work and it does not have heat, so we discussed LOC not using that space and using a bedroom upstairs instead.  The "master" bedroom would work.  That being said, we are basically looking at cleaning the rooms he has selected and making sure we have one or two bathrooms functional.  Both bathrooms we looked at that I believe did not have problems before just need a good cleaning as both radiators have been disconnected and left a mess.

Cost will be minimal to get ready for use if we choose to utilize the spaces.

Renea Huinker
